
6th October 2023 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

I can’t believe that we are already more than half way through this half term and into  
October! As the weather is turning more unsettled I would like to remind everyone that 
‘there is no such thing as bad weather, only bad clothing’ and that children will need   
appropriate coats and footwear for the autumn and winter weather. We like the children 
to be outdoors as much as possible enjoying the fresh air and playing with their friends. 
 

I am pleased to share our first visit pictures with you this week as Year 4 went to visit 
the Roman Fort at Arbeia. They had an amazing time and learnt lots about Roman life. 
Over the coming weeks both Year 1 and Year 2 have visits to the Farm and Wallington 
Hall. 
 

We also have our first Pele Trust intra-school sports tournament coming up. This one is 
for Year 6 footballers. Mr. McDonald has been running football club and will be picking a 
team to represent the School. There is also the Northumberland Athletics Association 
Cross Country Championships next week at South Shields where our School will be 
represented. I am sure that our children will do us proud! Don’t worry if your child is not 
selected this time for these events as there will be more opportunities to represent the 
School across the year. 
 

Once again this year we are supporting The People’s Kitchen and West End Foodbank 
at Harvest. There is a list of suitable items which can be donated if you are able to do 
so. All gifts will be gratefully accepted and we would ask that they are in School by     
Friday 20th October so that they can be collected and distributed. 
 

The Knott Hall is holding another ‘Big Science’ event during half term. This is a free 
event and was very popular last year. Tickets for this event are free but are very limited. 
Please see the page later in the flyer for details. 
 

Please check out the additional dates which have been added to the calendar, including 
dates for the Christmas performances. I would remind parents that these dates are   
subject to change. Further dates will be added as time goes on. 
 

Well done to Year 2 with the best attendance this week with 99.2%. It is great to see 
that all classes in School this week had an attendance of 95% or better.  
 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and have a relaxing weekend. 

 

Mr. A. Wheatley,  

Headteacher    

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will me marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time. 

 

‘Whatever you do work at it with all your heart’  

        Colossians  3:23 

Class Attendance Class  Attendance 

Reception (Owls) 95% Year 3 (Gibside) 96% 

Year 1 (Wallington) 95% Year 4 (Lindisfarne) 97.7% 

Year 2 (Cragside) 99.2% Year 5 (Bamburgh) 95.2% 

  
Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
97.4% 



 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Drawing using different Pressure in Year 1 

In Year 1 the children have been drawing lines using different pressures in Art. 

The children drew around leaves using heavy pressure when drawing the outline 

line and then drew another line on the inside of that line using slightly less      

pressure. They continued to draw lines inside each leaf shape using lighter    

pressure each time until the leaf was full. Brilliant work Year 1!  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



RE with Year 2 

In RE this week, Year 2 loved reading the poem 'In the Beginning' by Steve 
Turner.  We performed it in groups and thought very hard about what each line in 
the poem said.  We discussed the importance of rest and finished our lesson with 
some relaxing starfish breathing.   

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



Exploring Rocks in Year 3 

Year 3 have been looking at metamorphic and igneous rocks.  By applying heat 

and pressure, we managed to make our own layered metamorphic rock (using 

Fruitella sweets!).  We have also compared the size of crystals within igneous 

rocks, using hand lenses, to explore whether those rocks cooled quickly or slowly 

when being formed.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Visiting Arbeia with Year 4 

This week Year 4 visited the Roman Fort, Arbeia in South Shields and we all had 
a fantastic day. The children began their day by learning how we know about the 
past as they took on the roles of archaeologists in the Time Quest. During their 
dig the children discovered everything from pottery shards to ancient building  
materials, and even fragments of bone that helped them understand what the  
Romans ate and how they lived their lives at Arbeia. We also had time to learn 
lots of facts in the museum and we explored the ruins whilst answering questions 
about the fort and the lives of the  Roman who lived there.  Later in the week we 
wrote a recount of our trip which the children are bringing home to share with you. 
We hope you enjoy reading about our day at Arbeia.      

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Anglo Saxon Trade with Year 5 

This week we have been learning all about Anglo Saxon trade. We have been 
creating play scripts and acting out our short scenes in front of the class. We    
enjoyed discussing the materials and items that would have been traded during 
this times and how we know. The children have been really engaged with the   
Anglo-Saxon unit this halt term   

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Creating Printing Blocks in Year 6  

Year 6 has reached an exciting stage of this half term's art unit; carving!             

After deciding on their final tile design, and practising their technique using       

polystyrene blocks, the children used carving tools to translate their design onto 

polymer. The tools are very sharp, so working carefully was key in this lesson. 

Once the carved designs are completed next week, the children will use printing 

ink to transfer their images onto paper, in a repeated pattern, and form a William 

Morris style wallpaper. We look forward to sharing the finished product with you!  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Harvest Collection 

Once again we are supporting both The People’s Kitchen and West End       
Foodbank this Harvest time. Please see the list below of items which are needed. 
Anything that you can possibly donate is much appreciated and can make a real 
difference to people in need in our local area. If all donations could be in School 
by Friday 20th October 2023 we can get it collected and distributed. Many thanks. 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Pele Trust Year 6 Football Tournament 

We are excited to launch our first Pele Trust Games event of the year with a 
Mixed Football Festival on Monday 23rd October at 3:30-4:30pm.                      
Darras Hall Primary School will host all of our Primary Schools to participate in 
this FUN event!  

Mr. McDonald and Mr. Smith have been working hard with Year 6 Football Club 
training for this event. Mr. McDonald will be picking the team for this event soon. 

I am sure that the children chosen will do their best and make the School proud! 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

St. Andrew’s School Choir 

Our School choir continues to be very popular. The choir is run by Mrs. Milner and 
Mrs. Graham with additional help from Tom.  

Choir runs each Monday and Thursday morning before School from 8.30am-
8.55am.  

The choir has many opportunities to perform throughout the year including at a 
special Music Evening in December and with the Drama Club in the Summer 
Term. They also compete each year at the Ryton Festival and last year we won a 
trophy which you can see in the picture below. 

If you would like your child to join the choir please contact the School Office for 
more details.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Dates for your Diary - Autumn Term 1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 Please note that these dates are all subject to change. 

 Further dates will be added as they are confirmed.  

 If you require further information about an event please do not hesitate to contact the  

 School Office. 

 

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 

Tuesday 10th October 2023 Year 2 visit to Hall Hill Farm 

Tuesday 10th October 2023 Year 6 Cross Country Competition at South Shields 

Wednesday 18th October 

2023 
Year 6 visit to Nissan 

Friday 20th October 2023 Sports Leader Training  

Monday 23rd October 2023 Pele Trust Year 6 Football Tournament 

Tuesday 24th October 2023 Flu Vaccinations 

Wednesday 25th October 

2023 
Year 1 visit to Wallington Hall 

Friday 27th October 2023 
Harvest Festival (Early Years and Key Stage 1) at 

Church at 9.30am 

Friday 27th October 2023 Harvest Festival (Key Stage 2) at Church at 10.15am 

w/c Monday 30th October 

2023 
HALF TERM 



 

Dates for your Diary - Autumn Term 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Please note that these dates are all subject to change. 

 Further dates will be added as they are confirmed.  

 If you require further information about an event please do not hesitate to contact the  

 School Office. 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 

Wednesday 1st November 

2023 
Online portal opens for Reception applications 

Monday 6th November 2023 TRAINING DAY 

Tuesday 7th November 2023 Parents Evening 

Thursday 9th November 2023 Parents Evening 

Friday 1st December 2023 School Christmas Fair (1.30pm - 3.30pm) 

Tuesday 5th December 2023 Choir Christmas Concert in School Hall at 5pm 

Friday 8th December 2023 Year 6 visit to Beamish 

Wednesday 13th December 

2023 
Christmas Dinner Day 

Friday 15th December 2023 Rocksteady Concert in School Hall at 10am 

Tuesday 19th December 2023 Early Years Nativity in School Hall at 10am 

Tuesday 19th December 2023 Key Stage 1 Performance at Church at 1.30pm 

Wednesday 20th December 

2023 
Key Stage 1 Performance at Church at 5pm 

Friday 22nd December 2023 Key Stage 2 Carol Service at Church at 9.30am 

Friday 22nd December AUTUMN TERM ENDS 


